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Mr. Ronald Kosinski p1
Deputy District Director
Division of Environmental Planning

' (HDC Project)
'. Caltrans, District 7

100 South Main Street, Mailstop 164
Los Angeles, CA 90012

Re: Invitation to become a Cooperating Agency on the High Desert Corridor Project

Dear Mr. Kosinski:

This letter is a response to your request for the Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) to
become a Cooperating Agency pursuant to the Council on Environmental Quality (CEQ)
regulations 40 CFR Parts 1501.6 in the development of the Environmental Impact Statement
(EIS) for the proposed High Desert Corridor project in Los Angeles and San Bernardino
Counties, California.

FRA understands that the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) assigned, andthe
Califomia Department of Transportation (Caltrans) assumed, all the United States

Department of Transportation (USDOT) Secretary's responsibilities under the National
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) pursuant to 23 U.S.C .327.

FRA agreès to accept Caltrans' offer to serve as a Cooperating Agency for preparation of the
EIS for this proposed project. We understand that Caltrans will seek FRA input in the
development of the EIS related to those areas under our jurisdiction or expertise. For your
reference, the following is a link to FRA's Procedures for Considering Environmental
Impacts (64 FR 28545 lMay 26,19991): http://www.fi'a.dot.eov/elib/details/L02561.

Staff resource constraints will limit FRA participation in this project. When possible, FRA
will participate in project coordination meetings primarily by teleconference, and when the
meeting topic involves/requires FRA jurisdiction or expertise. We anticipate that we will be

able to provide meaningful input on the development of alternatives and review of
methodologies and pertinent sections of the draft environmental documents, as the currently
identified range of alternatives considers a high-speed rail feeder facility. V/e will coordinate
with Caltrans on technical studies required for the project that are specific to our area of
expertise or jurisdiction.



David Valenstein
Chiel Ern¡ironment & Systems Planning Division






